Date: 23 April 2020 at 13:08

To: Daniel.Barnett@outertemple.com,

Dear Mr Barnett,

Thank you for your email about the Job Retention Scheme. I have picked this up through the policy team and the response is set out below.

The Job Retention Scheme was introduced in extraordinary circumstances and at unprecedented pace to provide vital support to employers and their employees, protecting jobs. The scheme was announced by the Chancellor on 20 March and launched on 20 April. In its first day of operation, applications were received from over 140,000 employers, in respect of over 1,000,000 jobs.

HMRC will act at all times in accordance with the Direction. HMRC's interpretation of the Direction is set out in our published guidance. It is our expectation that customers should consider the guidance in the first instance when seeking to understand the operation of the scheme and HMRC's interpretation of the Direction.

You have asked for clarification about the requirement for employers and employees to agree to commence furlough. I can confirm that we stand by the interpretation that we have articulated in our guidance which is consistent with the Direction.

Employers should discuss with their staff and make any changes to the employment contract by agreement. To be eligible for the grant employers must confirm in writing to their employee confirming that they have been furloughed. If this is done in a way that is consistent with employment law, that consent is valid for the purposes of claiming the CJRS. There needs to be a written record, but the employee does not have to provide a written response. A record of this communication must be kept for five years.

Put simply, the employer and the employee must reach an agreement and an auditable written record of this agreement must be retained. It does not necessarily follow that the employee will have provided written confirmation that such an agreement was reached in all cases.

We are grateful for the feedback we have received on both the HM Treasury Direction and HMRC's guidance. We will continue to consider these comments and will provide appropriate clarification if necessary.

I hope that you find this clarification helpful.

Yours sincerely,



Please direct enquiries to: the Permanent Secretaries or their Private Office (perm.secs@hmrc.gov.uk); Corporate Governance/ExCom Secretariat (secretariat.excom@hmrc.gov.uk); Non-Executives (hmrc.nonexecutives@hmrc.gov.uk) Parliamentary Scrutiny / Briefing (parliamentaryscrutiny.team@hmrc.gov.uk)

From: Daniel Barnett < <u>Daniel.Barnett@outertemple.com</u>>

Sent: 21 April 2020 08:58

To:

Subject: Attn: - CJRS Treasury Direction para 6.7

Dear Mr

By way of introduction, I am an employment law barrister practising from Outer Temple Chambers in London. I run an employment law email update service for approx 28,000 lawyers, judges and HR Professionals . I am also the resident legal expert on LBC Radio.

You may be aware of concern in the legal profession and amongst UK business about the apparent tension between paragraph 6.7 of the Treasury Directive to HMRC, and the HMRC Guidance. Paragraph 6.7 states an employer can only reclaim up to 80% of the employee's salary via the CJRS, amongst other things,:

"...if the employer and employee have <u>agreed in writing</u> (which may be in an electronic form such as an email) that the employee will cease all work in relation to their employment." (emphasis added)

The current iteration of the HMRC Guidance, dated 20 March 2020, states:-

"To be eligible for the grant employers must confirm in writing to their employee confirming that they have been furloughed. If this is done in a way that is consistent with employment law, that consent is valid for the purposes of claiming the CJRS. There needs to be a written record, but the employee does not have to provide a written response. A record of this communication must be kept for five years." (emphasis added)

Earlier iterations of the Guidance were briefer, and simply required notification of furlough rather than needing the employee to agree in writing not to do any work for the employer.

There is some concern that HMRC may, despite the wording of the Guidance, find itself compelled by the wording of the Direction to decline CJRS claims by employers who have not obtained their employees' <u>written</u> consent to not doing any work for the employer while on furlough.

Are you able to provide any comment, or reassurance, as to HMRC's approach, which I can publish to those who receive my updates?

Kind regards, Daniel Barnett

Daniel Barnett

Outer Temple Chambers

020 7353 6381 | daniel.barnett@outertemple.com |

www.danielbarnett.co.uk | 222 Strand, London WC2R 1BA

IMPORTANT: The contents of this email and any attachments are confidential. They are intended for the named recipient(s) only. If you have received this email by mistake, please notify the sender immediately and do not disclose the contents to anyone or make copies thereof.

In line with government guidelines, Outer Temple Chambers is now operating on a fully remote basis. All meetings will be conducted virtually and our practice management team are able to arrange conferences via video link or audio call, in line with client requirements. We will use paperless systems where possible to share documentation and will also be offering all training and seminars through virtual means.

Outer Temple Chambers is committed to providing the very best services to our clients as we all navigate these challenging times. For more information please visit our website https://www.outertemple.com.

This email has been scanned for email related threats and delivered safely by Mimecast. For more information please visit http://www.mimecast.com

The information in this e-mail and any attachments is confidential and may be subject to legal professional privilege. Unless you are the intended recipient or his/her representative you are not authorised to, and must not, read, copy, distribute, use or retain this message or any part of it. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately.

HM Revenue & Customs computer systems will be monitored and communications carried on them recorded, to secure the effective operation of the system and for lawful purposes.

The Commissioners for HM Revenue and Customs are not liable for any personal views of the sender.

This e-mail may have been intercepted and its information altered.